Dear Brothers,
As the semester seems like it has only just begun, we know all too well how swiftly it will move, and soon May will arrive and summer for us will finally begin.  I felt it necessary to reach out to you concerning Balfour Leadership Training Workshop and our continued efforts to advance Alpha Chi's interests, and the Fraternity's at large, with our attendance.

 Having been through the Horizons experience and attended 2 BLTWs, I know first hand the incredible opportunity these programs offer to our newest initiates and most seasoned Brothers alike.  For those just entering the lifetime that is Sigma Chi, an eye-opening experience such as BLTW truly brings the significance of Sigma Chi to light and vastly educates more than we could compete with at our home Chapter.  Those who have an understanding of our own Chapter's inner workings greatly benefit from networking with Brothers from all over North America and receive additional learnings on key positions in order to flourish in prospective leadership roles.

Returning to campus this past year, after a successful BLTW, the energetic Brotherhood excitedly achieved record number pledge classes for the fall and spring semesters respectively, undoubtedly working off of the vast learnings from summer.  The House is certainly shifting, Dave, and I think we will accomplish things few could have imagined just some years ago.

 With Alpha Chi's continual tradition of competing with the largest groups in attendance, we not only make our presence known and share our commitment to the betterment of the Fraternity, but we also undeniably shape the future of Penn State as our executive committee meets with some of the most spirited and committed Brothers in the house for crucial planning for the next year.  Having a like-minded majority of our Brotherhood returning to campus can only aid in the success of our initiatives toward bettering ourselves and the Penn State community.

 The Brotherhood, Ritual, and unparalleled benefits from these time honored traditions of Sigma Chi truly should see no price in the eyes of our Brothers.  I see utter detriment if we face difficulties sending our Brothers this year, whether it be caused by the current economy or the state of our own Chapter's finances.  I am wholeheartedly grateful to your dedication in seeing that the International Fraternity of Sigma Chi thrive.  Your sacrifices should never go unnoticed and I am proud to wear that badge that we share in common.  

 I am thrilled to hear that Alpha Chi was awarded for our efforts at this past Province Workshop and am sure that Bill will be equally thrilled with how we allocate those funds.  I urge you, as I will the current Chapter, to see to it that this opportunity is not wasted and that the right actions are taken to ensure the future successes of Sigma Chi.  With my interning and thus absence this semester, I am excited to see how our Brothers will prepare for success with active numbers pushing us towards the upper echelons of Chapter size at Penn State.

 I urge you to work with our executive board and encourage them to look outside the box in order to find the necessary means in investing a small price for an undeniably incredible outcome.  I am sure that the new leadership of our House Corp. will see the direct benefits of such programs and most certainly see that provisions are put in place to take this Chapter to great heights.  I encourage you to share this and your own thoughts with those who require its attention.

 The world expects more of us than it does of other men. 

 In Hoc,

 Brother Piker

